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LOOK OUT FOR MORE INFORMATION COMING HOME VIA THE BOOK BAG AND ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE.
DIARY DATES
	FRIDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER
	HOLIDAY

	MONDAY 21ST SEPTEMBER
	HOLIDAY

	28TH SEPT – 2ND OCTOBER
	BIKE TO SCHOOL WEEK

PARKSMART CAMPAIGN

	SATURDAY 3RD OCTOBER
	P5 FIRST HOLY COMMUNION – 11AM MASS – ST MATTHEW’S CHURCH, ROSEWELL

	5TH – 9TH OCTOBER
	WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK

	MONDAY 28th SEPTEMBER
	IEP MEETINGS

	TUESDAY 13TH OCTOBER
	VIRTUAL PARENTAL CONSULTATIONS 5.30-8.30PM – MORE INFO TO FOLLOW

	WEDNESDAY 14TH OCTOBER
	VIRTUAL PARENTAL CONSULTATIONS 3.45-5.45PM – MORE INFO TO FOLLOW

	19TH  – 23RD  OCTOBER
	SCHOOL HOLIDAY

	MONDAY 26TH OCTOBER 
	IN SERVICE DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS

	TUESDAY 27TH  OCTOBER
	ALL RESUME

	FRIDAY 30TH OCTOBER
	HALLOWE’EN PARTIES

	MONDAY 23RD NOVEMBER
	NEW P1 ENROLMENT FOR 2021

	MONDAY 30TH NOVEMBER 
	FLU VACCINATIONS

	23RD  DEC – 5TH JANUARY
	SCHOOL HOLIDAY

	WEDNESDAY 6TH JANUARY 2020
	ALL RESUME
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It’s Week 6 in our lovely new school already!!  I wish we were able to have you in and give our school an official opening.  Thanks to Mrs Hogg in the School Office, we have received a special Papal Blessing on the school from His Holiness Pope Francis.  We will let you know when we can have our first proper celebratory Assembly, although this is looking further and further away right now.





Thank you to everyone who has been working with us to help keep the school as Covid secure as possible.  We are indebted every day to our Catering, Cleaning and Facilities Management Staff, who are conducting additional cleaning in the school throughout the day.  Thank you also, for respecting our 2m distancing rule in the playground and surrounding areas.  





We have reached that point as we approach the September weekend, that I am asking our P1 and P2 parents to step away from the lines in the morning, as the children are very well used to lining up by themselves throughout the day.  If your child is upset or has ASN, then of course you are welcome to come in to the playground with them but please respect the rules that we have in place:


to stand back with your child until the bell rings


to drop and go where possible


one adult dropping off and picking up per household 


maintain 2m distancing from other households.


Please also don’t try to pass on anything other than a quick message to the teacher in the morning – they need to be able to supervise the class going in to the school.





There is more information about what we are doing to keep your children and staff safe in school on our website � HYPERLINK "http://stmarys.mgfl.net" �http://stmarys.mgfl.net�


Thank you for the many cards and words of encouragement you have given us as we returned to school following such a long closure – they have really given us all a boost.  I am delighted at how well the children have managed the return to school and they are now very ready to pick up on their learning.  We are finalising some assessments with them this week.


This weekend is the September Weekend so school is closed to all learners and staff on Friday 18th and Monday 21st September.  All resume on Tuesday 22nd September.


Please check out the calendar of dates for this term.


Mrs Liz Laird – Head Teacher




















***CHILDREN WHO ARE ABSENT FROM SCHOOL***


0131 271 4690


If your child is absent from school – including Nursery - for whatever reason it is your responsibility to inform the school.  The school answering service is available for early morning calls, and if possible please phone the school before 9am to report a pupil absence.  Please state clearly the name of the child, which class, and the reason for absence.  Please also collect your children promptly and telephone the school if you are running late.  This is particularly vital if your child is displaying Covid symptoms.





If your child is not at school and we have not had a phone call our Child Protection Procedures are followed to ensure your child is safe.  Please ensure that the school has up to date contact details especially if your mobile phone is the main mode of contact.  The SMS Text service will be used in the first instance to make contact with you.  Where parents cannot be contacted and fail to return calls I will inform the Children and Families Team of repeated absences.





Please remember that we only make a call like this because you have not phoned the school in the first instance, and to ensure that your child is safe.  Please be courteous to staff when this happens as we are only doing our jobs and acting in the best interests of your child.





Please also try to ensure that your child is on time for school at 9am.  Your child misses important information at the start of the day and it is disruptive to the class and embarrassing for them.








REMINDERS


PE KIT This cannot be kept in school at the moment but your child can come to school dressed for PE on their PE day ie joggers/tee shirt and school jumper





WATERPROOF JACKET  Please ensure your child has a waterproof jacket for school every day – we will be taking learning outdoors as much as possible – even in light rain.  Wellies would be good as we go into the winter but waterproof shoes suitable for the field are essential.  The whole school is working on a “Back to Nature “ theme this term and will be working outside as much as possible.





ART TEE SHIRTS – Mrs Macaulay is teaching Art in all classes at the moment.  Please provide your child with an old (too large) tee shirt or shirt for this purpose.





HEALTHY SNACKS Please provide a small, healthy snack for your child for playtime – this is only 15 minutes so one item is really enough.  Please also provide your child with a reusable water bottle to have in the class.  This will come home each day to be washed.  Please label the bottle with your child’s name.  WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL – NO NUTS/NUTTY CEREAL BARS/ NUTTY BREAD ETC.





SCHOOL UNIFORM Our uniform is a burgundy jumper with the school badge on it and white or pale blue shirt or polo shirt.  This can be purchased via 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.schoolwearmadeeasy.com/Schools-and-Nurseries/S" �http://www.schoolwearmadeeasy.com/Schools-and-Nurseries/S�  PLEASE ENSURE YOUR CHILD’S NAME IS ON ALL UNIFORM, LUNCH BAGS, WATER BOTTLES, ETC





Unfortunately parents and visitors are not being permitted into the school at the moment.  Please use the school email address and school phone number to contact us as required.





ALL MEDICATION MUST be handed in to the school office and the appropriate medical form completed.  Please do not ever give your child medication to bring to school in their bag.  Pupils requiring inhalers need to have two in school – one in class and one at the school office.  





Please return all permission slips etc by the due date on the information sent home.  The Office staff have even more duties to complete on a daily basis due to Covid restrictions and would appreciate you help with timeous returns.  If you have not yet done so please return your SEEMIS updates and permission forms as a matter of urgency.




















We are able to plan for the following but they might look or be organised differently:


Parental Consultations


P1 Enrolment Meetings


IEP meetings and MAMs


First Holy Communion


First Confession


Confirmation


Bike/Walk to School Weeks


Hallowe’en Parties


Christmas Crafts and Parties


Sports Day








At the moment the following activities and events are not able to go ahead in school due to Covid restrictions:


P4 swimming


P5 Skiing


P7 Camp


Tempest photographs


Book Fairs


Christmas Fair


Christmas Concerts


School Masses








